

TOWN OF HUDSON

Land Use Division



TO: Planning Board

FROM: Brian Groth, AICP, Town Planner

DATE: April 27, 2023

RE: Request for Approval of Funds from Corridor Accounts

The Highway Safety Committee recently reviewed traffic safety concerns at the intersection of Ferry Street and Library Street. An approximately five year analysis (1/1/2018-4/7/2023) reveals 59 accidents were caused by failure to yield or a violation of the traffic control device. The Committee recommends the installation of white strobe bars within the traffic signal to for the purpose of heightened awareness in alerting drivers when a red light is activated. The equipment is proposed to be purchased with funds from the Route 111 Corridor Account (aka Impact Fees) and installed by the Department of Public Works. Enclosed is a quote for 4 devices (one in each direction) for a total cost of \$1,360.

This is recommended by the Highway Safety Committee (Departments represented: Engineering, Fire, Planning, Police, Public Works). The Committee respectfully requests that the Planning Board approve and recommend this expenditure to the Board of Selectmen.

Draft Motion:

I move to recommend the expenditure of \$1,360 from Account Number 2070-000-086, "Corridor – Route 111 Improvements" to purchase white strobe bars for the intersection of Ferry Street and Library Street.



1 Morgan Way Cape Neddick, ME 03902 (207) 361-1234

www.ElectricLight.net

Customer

Town of Hudson Department of Public Works 2 Constitution Drive Hudson, NH 03051

QUOTE

Quote	2330		
Date	4/11/2023		
Terms	Net due in 30 days		

Project		t				
Unit	Qty	Item	Description		Rate	Amount
	4	EA	Supply white strobe bars for 12" traffic signal visors. Include supply with adjustable flash rate. Visors not included.	es power	340.00	1,360.00
	Signatui	re	Date	Total		\$1,360.00